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Press release

Promoting the rights of indigenous peoples and minorities in Pacific Island Countries
On 10-12 August 2015, the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) organized a regional meeting on the rights of indigenous peoples and ethnic, religious and linguistic minorities in Port Vila, Vanuatu. The meeting coincided with International Day of the World’s Indigenous Peoples which is celebrated every year on 9 August. 

The meeting brought together a range of representatives from Pacific Island Country Governments, Civil Society Organizations, National Human Rights Institutions and UN agencies, and included participants from Cook Islands, Fiji, Kiribati, Nauru, Papua New Guinea, Samoa, Solomon Islands, Tonga, Tuvalu and Vanuatu. The aim of the meeting was to create a platform to discuss the rights of indigenous peoples and minorities, share experiences on how to better protect these rights and promote the implementation in the Pacific of the relevant international human rights standards.

In her introductory remarks, Ms. Catherine Phuong, the Acting Regional Representative for the OHCHR Regional Office for the Pacific stated that “whether we speak about indigenous peoples or minorities, we as the UN Human Rights Office will always place special emphasis on the importance of the right to effective participation”. The Honourable Dunstan Hilton, Minister for Justice and Community Services in Vanuatu, opened the meeting and in his closing address asserted that “this workshop [was] a wake-up call for Governments and NGOs, nationally and regionally, to raise human rights issues in the Pacific to another level”. 
During the meeting, participants discussed the impact of climate change on the rights of indigenous peoples, the right to land and natural resources, the principle of Free, Prior and Informed Consent,  and the role of national human rights institutions in the protection of the rights of indigenous peoples and minorities. The meeting proved to be an invaluable opportunity for participants from across the Pacific region to share their respective experiences, including good practices, and discuss challenges in the protection of indigenous peoples’ and minority rights. At the end of the meeting, participants committed to take action towards the implementation of the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples and the UN Declaration on the Rights of Persons belonging to racial, ethnic, linguistic and religious minorities.
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